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CLERGY 

 

The Rev. Jay Bruno 
Supply Priest 

 

PARISH STAFF 
 

Faron Wilson 
Organist/Choirmaster 

Cindy Williams 
Parish Administrator 
Editor, Trinity Tidings 

Beverly Wasson 
Church Secretary 

Alyce and Jeff Carraway  
Sextons 

 
 

 

THE VESTRY 
 

Class of 2018 

Karen Berry 

Julie Bridgforth, Sr. Warden 

Artie Gwin 

Debbie Makris 

Class of 2019 

Donna Coker 

Jack Davis 

Charlie McNew 

John Wellenberger 

Class of 2020 

Bauer Duke, Jr. Warden 

Phil McBee 

Peggy McLemore 

Sammye Owen 

 

John Wellenberger 

Parish Treasurer 

Singing together a new song 
by the Rev. James E. “Jay” Bruno 

Greetings! 

 “Sing to the Lord a new song, for he has done marvelous things.” This verse 

from Psalm 98, which we will read next Sunday, reminds me of the wonderful 

stories that I heard everyone share at the meeting where Father Jason led us 

through the ñAppreciative Inquiry.ò It was very touching to hear many different 

people tell their stories of how being a part of Trinity had impacted their lives 

over the years, both in times of joy and gladness and in times of great need and 

grief.  It was also wonderful to hear everyoneôs hopes for the future!  Sometimes 

we forget that it is God that is working in our midst, through the entire commu-

nity of faith, doing marvelous things, touching our hearts and lives in many 

ways and holding each otherôs hands along the way!   

 

Together everyone now can sing a new song, one of hope for a bright future for 

the Churchéa future that includes learning together how to love God, love our 

neighbor and how to reach out to the world around us in new ways.  It is im-

portant to realize that our focus needs to be on love first and foremost.  The 

Epistle for the Fifth Sunday of Easter from 1 John makes this quite clear, 

 

“Beloved, let us love one another, because love is from God; everyone 

who loves is born of God and knows God… Beloved, since God loved us 

so much, we also ought to love one another. No one has ever seen God; 

if we love one another, God lives in us, and his love is perfected in us”. 

 

Love is infectious!  It is the most powerful force there is, and one that is attrac-

tive!  There are no magic formulas for growing the Church, but one thing I do 

know, where Godôs love is made manifest, in hearts and lives and in community, 

great things happen.   

 

As we finish Easter season this year my prayer for all of us is that we can both 

experience anew the love of our Lord and share it with the world, all the while 

together singing a new song!   

Godôs Peace! 

Father Jay 
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Standing Events 

Sunday Worship  

8:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist I; 8:30 a.m. Coffee/Fellowship;  

9:30 a.m. Sunday School; 10:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist II 

Vestry Meeting  

5:30 p.m. third Monday, Devlin Conference Room  

Wednesday Prayer Service  

12:05 p.m. weekly, Chapel. Lunch following. 

Chancel Choir Rehearsal  

6:00 p.m. each Wednesday unless otherwise announced, 

Choir room. 

Neighbor to Neighbor Sunday — A special 

offering is received the second Sunday of each month to 

help our neighbors in need.  

Special Dates 

Worship Committee Meeting  

The Worship Committee will meet Sunday, May 6 at 

9:15 a.m. in the conference room. 

 

Senior Sunday   

Our high school and college graduates will be recog-

nized during the 10:30 a.m. service on May 20. 

 

United Thank Offering (UTO) Sunday  

The spring United Thank Offering 

ingathering is scheduled for May 20.  

The mission of the UTO is to                

expand the circle of thankful people. 

To achieve this mission daily prayers and offerings 

are encouraged thus bringing awareness of the 

abundance of God's blessings. Your thank offerings 

support grants for ministries at home and abroad as 

an outreach of the Episcopal church. Blue boxes and 

envelopes will be available for your gifts. ð K  

B , chairman 

 

Memorial Day  

The parish office will be closed Monday, May 28 in 

observance of Memorial Day. 

May 2018 

S M T W T F S 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

May Ministries  

8:00 a.m . 6 13 20 27 

Lector  Bauer Duke  Jim Carson  Karen Berry  Artie Gwin  

E. M. Jim Carson  Artie Gwin  Bauer Duke  Bauer Duke  

Doughnuts  Bauer Duke  Artie Gwin  Karen Berry  Jane Bettison  

10:30 a.m.  8 13 20 27 

1st Reading  Charlie McNew  Charlotte Wilson  Carol Davis  Phil McBee  

2nd Reading/  
Prayers  

Gina DeMoss  Julie Bridgforth  Drake Palmer  Jeff Carraway  

E.M. Carol Davis  Doug Dorris  Tommy Palmer  Alyce Carraway  

Ushers  Judy Apel                
Ben Apel  

John Wellenberger  
Smokey Williams  

Julie Bridgforth                    
Bill Bridgforth  

Larry Wasson  
Jay Cromwell  

Security  Larry Wasson  Tommy Palmer  Jack Davis  Larry Wasson  

Lock -Up Beverly Wasson  Tommy Palmer  Jack Davis  John Wellenberger  

Altar Guild  Carol Davis  Merry Tom Dorris                   
Wanda Bateman  

Donna Coker     Alyce Carraway  
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The Trinity family extends warmest congratulations to our high 
school and college graduates. They will be recognized on May 20 at 
the 10:30 a.m. service.  
 
Merin Faith Duke will graduate May 12 from Virginia Common-
wealth University at Richmond with a major in art history and minors in 
both history and Spanish. She is the daughter of Bauer and Lisa Duke 
and the sister of Kaia and William Duke.  

She began attending Trinity Episcopal Church when she was 1½ 
years old. She attended Sunday School, served as an acolyte for nine 
years and as a lector for two. Although not an official member of the 
Altar Guild, she assisted in Altar Guild duties. Merin swam with the 
local Sharks swim team and later coached them for two seasons. She 
also worked as a lifeguard and swimming instructor. She plays the 
oboe, competes in triathlons, running and swimming events and speaks Spanish. 

After graduating Watson Chapel High School and the Arkansas School for Mathematics, Sciences and the Arts 
at Hot Springs, she matriculated at VCU. During the summer between high school and university she attended an 
accelerated Spanish speaking program in Costa Rica while living with a family there. During her sophomore year, 
she attended school in Madrid, Spain with an eye toward solidifying her Spanish abilities and searching for an art 
career path. Merin spent her fall 2017 semester at Richmond Conservation Studio learning art conservation basics 
and worked at the Maggie Walker Historical Site maintaining inventory and translating a 20-minute informational 
video into Spanish. 

Merin attends Grace and Holy Trinity Episcopal Church at Richmond where she served with Episcopal Campus 
Ministry for VCU and did missionary work in Belize.  

She plans to return to Madrid in June to take a four-part entrance exam for the Escuela Superior de Con-
servación y Restauración de Bienes Culturales (The Superior School of Conservation and Restoration of Cultural 
Property). If successful, she will enter that institution in the Fall to earn a degree in art conservation. 
 
Bailey Garner (not pictured) will graduate from the University of Arkansas at Little Rock with a degree in chem-
istry. He is the son of Todd Garner. In August, Bailey will begin Pharmacy School at the University of Arkansas for 
Medical Sciences.  
 
Kirsten Garner will graduate from Watson Chapel High School May 15.  She is the daughter of Todd Gar-
ner.  Kirsten will attend the University of Arkansas at Monticello where she plans on majoring in political science 
and to become an attorney. 

Vestry Update 

The Vestry met Monday, April 16.  Several things were discussed, including some minor repairs that need to be 
done on windows, doors, etc.   

Volunteers were requested to develop a list of agencies in the Pine Bluff area that provide assistance to people 
in need. Phil McBee and Karen Berry agreed to work on this list. Cindy will be able to use this list to help people 
who come to the church office for assistance.   

Sammye Owen and Debbie Makris agreed to recruit volunteers to help in the church office on Wednesdays and 
Fridays.  If you are interested in helping, please contact Sammye or Debbie. 

It was suggested that one or more members of the Vestry attend the Third Avenue Neighborhood Watch meet-
ings.  Karen Berry and Sammye Owen agreed to attend future meetings. 

Karen Berry also relayed a request to the Vestry that someone would like to buy a lot owned by the church that 
is adjacent to this personôs house.  Motion passed to ask the interested party to make an offer to the church. 

Jack Davis reported that the repairs to the rectory were completed.  We would like to plan an open house for 
church members to tour the rectory and see the improvements.  We will make plans to do this in the next few 
weeks. 

Plans were discussed for the parish meeting/potluck to be held on Sunday, April 22.  The vestry was asked to 
encourage all parish members to attend the meeting. 

(Continued on page 4) 

Merin Duke  Kirsten Garner  
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Birthdays 
 

5/03   Ann White 

5/06  Mary Ellen Davis 

5/11   Fran Dalton 

5/14   Peggy McLemore 

5/16   Sammye Owen 

            Pierce Latch 

5/18   Alexandra Askew 

5/19 Patrick Wauters 

5/22   Tom Berry 
 Tonja McBryde 

5/26   George Makris, Jr. 
 Trey Danaher 

5/28   Jackson Aquino 

5/29   Nathan Davis 

 

Anniversaries 

 
5/04   Tonja and Sam      
           McBryde 

5/10   Carmen and Aric  
           Ross 

5/15   Gay and Bubba  
           Davis 

5/25   Janice and Steve  
           Yeung  

                     

Celebrations 

 

Parish Potluck/Appreciative Inquiry 

 

Jason Alexander, Canon to the Ordinary from the Diocesan Office, led our 
discussion on April 22.  The discussion included four questions: 
 
¶ Describe a time in the past when you felt that Trinity was meeting its              

mission. 
¶ What do you value most at Trinity? 
¶ Give examples of when you most appreciated the ministry of a priest. 
¶ What are the most exciting accomplishments you would like to see over 

the next few years? 
 
These questions sparked lively, interesting, and positive discussion, and we 
were able to give Jason much feedback that he can use as he discerns candi-
dates for the next rector at Trinity.  Many parishioners had  similar answers to 
these questions.  He will review this information, and he and Bishop Benfield 
will carefully select a Priest-in-Charge who will be with us for 12-18 months, 
at which time both we and he/she will decide if this could be a permanent fit. 
In other churches in the diocese who have done this, the process has worked 
out well, and the Priest-in-Charge has become their permanent Rector.     
 
We will continue to keep you updated as we go through this process of call-
ing our next Rector. 
 

—Julie Bridgforth 
Senior Warden 

(Continued from page 3) 


